
Bishop Creek Water Association 

Monthly Meeting Summary 

August 14
th

, 2018 

 

1. Opening and Introductions 

The BCWA meeting was opened at 7:00 p.m. Trustees in attendance included: Gene 

Coufal, Eric Tillemans, Henry Means, Don Kunze and Merry Armstrong. 

Watermaster Matt Durkee was present.  

 

2. Approval of the June12, 2018 and July 10, 2018 Monthly Meeting Summaries 

The monthly meeting summaries for June 12, 2018 and July 10, 2018 were approved 

unanimously.  

 

3. Financial Report 

The financial reports for June 2018 and July 2018 were reviewed and approved 

unanimously.  

  

4. SCE’s Bishop Creek Relicensing 

Matt Whithall, SCE Project Manager for Relicensing, two consultants and three SCE 

employees were present. Matt reported that SCE is required to renew its license every 

30 years and their current license will expire in 2024. SCE expects that the 

relicensing process will result in no operational changes on Bishop Creek.  

 

The renewal process involves outreach to explain new license application to parties 

that are affected. The formal process will begin next March.  

 

5. Eastern Sierra Runoff and Bishop Creek Flow/Storage Report 

SCE personnel reported that with the wet spring/summer they were able to keep their 

reservoirs full much longer than expected and should have no problem maintaining 

the flows they planned on this fall and winter periods. 

  

6. Old Business 

a) New Landscaping at 200 S Mountain View Rd, McLaren: Don, Gene, and 

Matt looked at the pond lining and found it to satisfactory. Diverting from one 

ditch and returning it into another is a violation of the BCWA bylaws but in 

this case should be grandfathered in because it was an old existing system. 

The Board approved this on the condition that user install a lockable control 

structures that is managed by the Watermaster. 

Also, a concern was expressed regarding water seen flowing across the 

driveway on the south end of the property.  Gene will field check 

 

b) Low Flows at Vaults on Matlick Ditch at O’Reilly Auto Parts:  

The flows are still low. Gene and Chris met with the Tribe and looked at the 

condition of the Tom Key Ditch. The Tribe is going to prepare a proposal for 

the cleaning of the ditch and provide it within two weeks.  

 

c) Yaney Ditch Diversion Structure Repair/Replacement at: 1) SW Corner of 

Yaney & Hanby; 2) Diversion at Dog Park 

1) DWP will replace this winter. 

2) Matt is working on installing a new control structure. 
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